North Hampton Public Library Trustees Meeting
July 18, 2016
Present:  Susan Grant, Library Director;  Susan Leonardi, Chair of the Trustees; Judy Day, Secretary of the Trustees;  Kelly Parrott, Treasurer of the Trustees.  Members of the Audience :  Wally Kilgore, Kathy Kilgore, abutters; Nancy Monaghan; Anne Ambrogi; Connie Margowsky , Youth Librarian 	

The meeting was called to order at 6:10 by Chair Leonardi.  The first order of business was to discuss the Memorandum of Understanding between the Library Trustees and the Select Board relative to responsibilities for inside and outside of the library.  Kelly has been working with Rick Stanton of the Select Board and they have been making good progress. There are still a few areas to be worked out.  One area that still needs to be clarified is the responsibility for the septic system near the library. This has not been pumped since 1999.  The town and the library have totally different Personnel Manuals so these need to be reviewed in order to determine what needs to be in the memorandum.  
Kelly will reach out to Rick. She will also send out the last version of the document in order to get feedback from the Trustees and Susan Grant.  Since we all need to review this and give feedback, it will probably not be done by the joint meeting on July 25th.   

The second order of business, the options for a new library,  was the topic of discussion with the audience members joining in.  Three options were discussed.  The Options were:  expand the current library with a focus on a room for children and young adults; building a new library on the Homestead Property which is located next to the library and owned by the town;  building a library on Dearborn Park on the west side of the town.  The pros, cons and   were summarized by Kelly in a proposal  that will be sent to the Town Administrator and Select Board for discussion with the Library Trustees on the 25th.  A copy of this document has been pasted below.
Finally, Susan Grant indicated that the Fire Chief had visited the library and it was determined that night meetings can no longer happen.  Currently when a meeting is held in the Craig room the participants are locked in for reasons of library security.  They can leave through the back door of the library as the only point of egress. This is not legal (having only one egress).  



Chart created to indiate the three options that were presented.  

	


	PRO
	CON
	UNKNOWN

	New - Homestead
	New space meeting needs of community today and in the future

Center of Town
	Competing with Safety Issues

Lots of emotion on the space

Abutter Concerns
	Will voters pay for a new library
Is the Selectboard Considering on the homestead.  If something, how big.

Cost 


	New - Dearborn
	New space meeting needs of community today and in the future

Align with Rec Space & Community Garden

Need of Public Restrooms

No Abutters
	Lots of emotion on the space

Accessibility to School
Traffic Concerns – Cars and Pedestrians
State Road – Involvement 

Displacement of Fields

	Lease approved
Lease Cost
Entrance changed
Fields replaced
Drainage
Will voters feel that taking away green space
No septic

Cost


	Renovation
	Boiler and Duct Work Are Scheduled on CIP – not wasted money if approved

Road of least resistance


	Compromise – not meeting all of building program needs

Limited for growth dependent on Homestead plans

Abutter Concerns
	Boundaries 
Structural Constraints?


Cost


	
	
	
	




The meeting was adjourned at 9:05
Presented by Judy Day, Secretary
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